
 

Pastorõs Corner 
Dear Friends at Atonement, 

Ah, February ï  the month of hearts and 
flowers (red roses to be exact); the month of big boxes of chocolates; 
the month when love is in the air; when a young manôs fancy turnsé. 
This year, the month of February is entirely within the season of 
Epiphany ï the season of light: light to the gentiles, light to the world. 
I got to thinking about the confluence of these two themes for Epiphany. 
Jesus is the light of the world precisely because he brings the love of 
the Father into the darkness 
of the world. 

Pam and I have been back in 
the U.S. for a couple of days. 
Our trip to Israel/Palestine 
was incredible. Youôll be 
hearing more about it in 
weeks to come. To visit the 
sites that we read about in 
the scriptures  - to see the 
countryside in which Jesus 
walked and taught and 
healed ï to ride on the 
Sea of Galilee as one of 
our group told the story 
of Jesus walking on the 
water was almost 
overwhelming. Godôs 
Love walked the earth 
and impacts our lives 
even all these years 
later. 

However, we also had 
the chance to visit one of 
the refugee camps in 
which people are still living since 1948. We also visited the village of 
Wadi Foquin (http://www.cnumc.org/news/69695), a small agricultural 
village in Palestine that is being ñgobbled upò by a Jewish settlement. 
We walked along the obscenity of a wall that separates Israel from 
Palestine, were denied access to an area that was to be part of our 
tour, and went through countless checkpoints, metal detectors, and 
screening sites.  

How are we to understand the realities of life in the 21st century in light 
of ñGod is love,ò ñFor God so loved the world,ò ñLove came down at 
Christmasòé.? 

Lots to think about, pray about, work through. My 
prayer is that we can do some of that together. 

See you in church, 

Pastor Keith 
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CALL COMMITTEE UPDATE 
It is an exciting time for the teams working to call our next pastor.  
Transition Team, Call Committee, and Council members met with Pastor 
Sarah Moening  to review our site profile prior to posting the position at 
Atonement.  The next step will be waiting for candidates to reply and for 
the Bishopôs office to recommend the best matches for the Call 
Committee to interview.  Those candidates will be contacted by phone, 
and online interviews will be scheduled.  Of those Pastors, one or two 
that seem to be the best fit for our congregation will be invited for a visit 
and face-to-face interviews.  Call Committee members may discreetly 
visit their congregations if local, or review videos to assess preaching 
styles and skills.  Your Call Committee will pursue this process until the 
candidate is found who seems likeliest to thrive in our midst and inspire 
and engage us all.  Then Council will vote on that recommendation.  It is 
a Holy Spirit process that requires prayer and patience from all the 
people actively working toward this goal, and from congregation 
members.   

The Call Committee 

STEWARDSHIP TEAM 
We are very pleased with the response our members gave as a 

result of the Consecration Sunday program. 

As of December 14, a total of 94 giving units (husbands and 

wives or single persons) completed Estimate of Giving Cards.  

Thirty of these giving units said they increased their financial 

commitment above their last yearôs amount. Thirty noted they were taking a step toward tithing, five 

noted stepped up to tithing, and four noted step beyond tithing.  

Total giving from the 94 cards is $233,155.00. Last year we had 65 cards that totaled $220,930.00. 

Thank you again for supporting the ministries of our church. 

Thank you to all of you who turned in cards. If you have not turned in a card, blank cards are availa-

ble on the table in the back of the sanctuary. You can give them to the office, or put them in the offer-

ing plate. 

If you give through Simply Giving and have changed your pledge amount, please update your Simply 

Giving information. 

Let us include all of Atonement in our prayers this year. 

Blessings, 

Carol Farr, 

Your Stewardship team leader 

OFFERING COUNTERS NEEDED 
Each week volunteers come in to the Atonement office to count the previous Sundayôs offering.  We 
 are in need of additional counters for 2017.  If you are interested in volunteering as a 
 counter, please contact the church office or Kari Bland. 
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ADULT EDUCATION 
Adult Ed ends the Bonhoeffer series on February 5th - what a great series this 
has been!  Faith In Action will present on February 12 and February 26.  For 
February 19th, a personal treasure of Harold Stetzler's on "The 23rd 
Psalm" will be shared.  Written from the perspective of a Syrian shepherd, a 
real shepherd, we will glean some wonderful truths from this beloved 
Psalm.  In the 21st Century in our urban setting we miss a lot of nuance about sheep and shep-
herds, so come and learn!  February will be a wonderful "mixed bag" for Adult Ed and we invite you 
to join us at 9:15 on Sunday mornings! 

REFORMATION JOURNEY 
Reformation Journeyers will meet Tuesday, February 28 at 7:00 to finish 
discussing ñThe Great Emergence-How Christianity is Changing and Whyò 
by Phyllis Tickle.  Even if you did not get to the January meeting, or are not 
finished with the book, please join us for conversation about the periodic 
shifts that Christianity has undergone and may be experiencing now.  We 
will also decide on a new book to read for March.  Bring your suggestions! 

CHILDRENõS MINISTRY 
Happy New Year to all!! I do hope everyone had a very blessed 
Christmas and that the new year is starting off well for each of you. 
Sunday School started back up on the 7th and we are happy to see 
a good turnout and so blessed to have a great group of kiddos!! 
 
A few notes: 
Music Time with Miss Kari is every Sunday at 10:05 unless announced otherwise, please come join 
us for some fun and singing. The kids will be singing in February, we will let parents know the date 
ASAP to assist in scheduling.  
 
We are looking for volunteers to teach one or two Sundays in the coming months to allow Dawn and 
Lisa to worship at 10:30 periodically. Please let Lisa or Dawn know if you'd like to plug in, even just 
for a week.  
 
Please mark your calendars for the second Friday event sponsored by        
Children's Ministry. We will be hosting a Valentine's Dance with appetizers and 
desserts on Friday, February 10th from 6:30-8:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall. 
There will be a signup sheet in the narthex to bring an additional appetizer or a 
dessert to share. Coffee and lemonade will also be provided. Please bring your 
dancing shoes and come enjoy a fun time of fellowship.  
 
Thank you for your prayers for the youth in our church and our congregation, old and young alike.  
 
Blessings in Christ Jesus our Lord!! 
Children's Ministry  
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Two Items to Note in the Narthex:   
 Terry Schjang, the Pastor of New Beginnings that FIA sponsored to pre-

sent this past summer at Atonement University, delivered the sermon on Jan. 
22, 2017. FIA posted a Sign -Up Sheet  for those that are interested in a field trip 
to the Womenõs Prison for a church service. If this applies to you, there is still 
time to sign up.  

 There is a bright red Drop Box  to collect unused greeting cards to give 
to the women at the Prison.  Prisoners are not allowed to buy cards but really 
enjoy sending them to friends and family.  Weõll deliver the cards when we at-
tend the worship service.  

February Events:   
 Feb. FIA meeting  will be at Atonement, Feb. 2,  at 7:00, in either the Educa-
tion Unit or the Café (depending on conflicting meetings).  

 
Colorado Faith Advocacy Day is Feb. 11, 2017  at Bethany Lutheran Church, 

4500 E. Hampden Ave., Denver, CO from 8:30 am to 2:00 pm. Registration opens 
at 8 :00AM) Fee:  $25 regular, $10 student/low -income.  Breakfast, lunch, and all 
materials are included!  

This yearõs focus is on the future of the churchõs public witness and reclaim-
ing Martin Lutherõs legacy of activism and protest on the cusp of the Refor-
mationõs 500th anniversary. What does it mean for us to be a "Protest"-ant church 
today? This will be a great day of learning  and  action! The keynote speaker  is Rev. 
Amy Reumann , Director of Advocacy in the  ELCA Washington D.C. Office  

 To Register, Search: Colorado Faith Advocacy Day 2017  
 
Refugee Sunday is Feb. 12, 2017.   Sharon McCreary, ELA Volunteer Coordi-

nator for Emily Griffith Technical College, will deliver the sermon. FIA will spon-
sor Adult Ed that morning to share some information about refugees. We wish to 
share statistics, a poem called òWhat They Took With Them,ó and possibly some 
videos (depending on our media access). We are proud that our congregation spon-
sors two refugee teams and together with Suzanne Rousso, who helps a refugee 
family through her Kiwanis Club, currently we assist four families.  

 
February is Black History Month . In order to promote discussions about 

race, on Feb. 26 , FIA will show the documentary: òTraces of the Trade,ó after the 
late service, at 12:00 with a Pot -Luck Lunch . FIA hopes to spark a lively discussion 
after viewing this interesting film about the slave trade in this country. It was a 
real òeye-openeró for me.  

FAITH IN ACTION 

http://elca.org/advocacy
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Looking ahead at Adult Ed. on March 5, FIA will present two TED 
Talks: one about Bryan Stevensonõs book òJust Mercyó AND one about 
Michelle Alexanderõs book óThe New Jim Crow,ó both dealing with our Crimi-
nal Justice System. FIA has hosted book studies of both books. If anyone is in-
terested, an FIA member would certainly loan you a copy to read. òThe New 
Jim Crowó is very factual and informative, whereas òJust Mercyó is more up 
close and personal (easier to read, but it made me cry).  

 

FIA Picks:  

 Books:   

 Between the World and Me  is a 2015 book written by  Ta -Nehisi Coates.  It 
is written as a letter to the author's teenaged son about the feelings, sym-
bolism, and realities associated with being black in the United States. 
Coates recapitulates the American history and explains to his son the 
"racist violence that has been woven into American culture." Coates 
draws from an abridged, autobiographical account of his youth in Balti-
more, detailing the ways in which institutions like the school, the police, 
and even "the streets" discipline, endanger, and threaten to disembody 
black men and women.   

   FIA is encouraging folks to read this book on their own. It tackles 
  many of the issues that FIA has lifted up: community violence, 
  mass incarceration, and issues around race and racism.                                                            

 Book and a Movie:  

 Hidden Figures: The American Dream and the Untold Story of the 
Black Women Mathematicians Who Helped Win the Space Race 
by  Margot Lee Shetterly .  Set against the backdrop of the Jim Crow 
South and the civil rights movement, it presents the never -before -told 
true story of NASAõs African American female mathematicians who 
played a crucial role in Americaõs space programñand whose contribu-
tions have been unheralded, until now.  

  The film Hidden Figures came out in theaters last month.  
 

Due to the nature of our world, there will never be a lack of opportunities for 
us to put our  

Faith into Action!  

Respectfully Submitted by Michelle Healey,  

Representing the FIA Committee  

FAITH IN ACTION CONTINUED 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ta-Nehisi_Coates
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/14176929.Margot_Lee_Shetterly
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Friends ForeveréColorado 

     The month of January is Atonement Refugee Committeeôs 6th and last month mentoring our 
Burmese refugee family, Zai and Zizi, with Lutheran Refugee Services. They left Burma because 
of religious persecution. ñGovernment comeé.(and with chopping motion)écut down cross.ò A 
couple of us plan to continue visiting them, 
informally, instead of getting a new family to mentor.  

     Lately, it has been difficult to get together with 
them, but for good reasons. Zai, the husband, has 
been working in the meat packing plant in Greeley 
since at least September. (NOTE: In the Refugees 
101 workshop I attended at the Mango House in 
Aurora today, the speaker stated that this is the #1 
job for refugees in Colorado. They earn $14.40/
hour). Zizi, the wife, has been making sushi at a 
King Soopers, but is no longer working there. Four-
year-old Aaron goes to a local preschool, where he 
is learning English.  Ruthie is less than 2 years old 
and is still ñtoddling.ò  

     We did help them obtain their ID cards so they 
could get jobs. We drove with Zizi to the closest Denver Public Library to 
show her how to get a library card. We ate lunch or a snack at their 
apartment with them when we were able. We practiced English with them.  

     But without our assistance, they opened their own savings and/or 
checking account. Last week, without our assistance, they bought a 2007 
Nissan Pathfinder and are so proud of it. ñI donôt think they really need us 
anymore,ò I told myself. Practicing their English is always a necessity, but 
otherwise they are doing seemingly well. 

     At the Refugee 101 workshop I mentioned, it was stated that Social 
Bridging is the #1 reason why refugees succeed. This was defined as 
ñcooperative connections with people from other walks of life.ò  When I tried 
to explain to Zizi that we would be officially ending our mentorship this 
month, she did not seem to understand me. When her 19-year-old brother 
Zung returned from the New America School that he attends, he understood 
and explained it better to his sister about the impending end of the 
mentorship. ñYes, but we would still like to visit you,ò I reminded her. (As an 
aside, I have been an Americorps Volunteer in this community for three 
months, and will drop in and visit Zizi and/or her mom when I am able.) 

     She beamed when I said we would still like to visit her. ñFriends foreveré.(in) Colorado.ò And 
yes, we also hopeéfriends forever. 

Submitted by Barbara Kaare-Lopez 

REFUGEE TEAM REPORT 

FOOT CARE CLINIC 
Join us for  our Wellness Foot Care Clinic on Thursday, February 9 from 9:00 AM until 2:00 PM. 
To schedule an appointment or to volunteer your help, please call the Visiting Nurse 
  Association at 303-698-6496. 

ZiZi & Zung standing by their new (used) 
2007 Nissan Pathfinder 

Barb wearing Chin 
Burmese necklace, a 
gift from Zizi 


